

March 12, 2018

Public Works Department Engineering & Construction 1151 Bronte Road Oakville ON L6M 3L1

## RE: NOTICE OF PLANNED CONSTRUCTION

Wastewater Sewer and Service Lateral Construction and Rehabilitation on Brant Street (Regional Road 18) Easement, Ward 1, City of Burlington, Our

File: PR-30420

Dear Resident/Property Owner:

Halton Region is assessing the condition of wastewater sewers and service laterals on a Brant Street Easement from Brant Street (Regional Road 18) to 89 metres west of Brant Street, to meet the need for updating Halton Region's wastewater infrastructure (see attached map). The construction of this project is tentatively scheduled to begin in the fall of 2018. A more detailed letter will be sent out once the proposed construction dates are confirmed.

As part of the project design process, Halton Region staff will be surveying, locating, and marking aboveground and underground infrastructure within this area. Please do not disturb or remove any stakes or paint markings from your property. Our staff will remove them once the survey work is completed.

It may be necessary for our staff to enter your property to determine the elevation of your basement. Your permission will be requested prior to entry. Please note, all Regional staff carry photo identification.

This project is part of Building a Better Halton, the Region's infrastructure construction plan for roads, water, wastewater, and waste management projects across Halton Region. For more information on Regional construction projects, please visit www.halton.ca/construction.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please dial 311 or contact me directly at 905-825-6000 (toll-free 1-866-442-5866), ext. 7141, or by email at alexander.andrenkov@halton.ca.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Alexander Andrenkov, P. Eng, M.Eng.

**Project Manager** 

Gary Carr. Halton Regional Chair C: Rick Goldring, Mayor, City of Burlington

Colin Best, Regional Councillor and Chair, Planning & Public Works Committee

Rick Craven, Regional Councillor, Ward 1, City of Burlington

Jane MacCaskill, CAO, Halton Region

Jim Harnum, C.E.T., MBA, Commissioner, Public Works

Lisa De Angelis, P.Eng., Acting Director, Engineering and Construction, Halton Region Cathy Robertson, P.Eng., Manager, Capital Engineering and Construction, Halton Region Phil Antoniow, C.E.T., Senior Project Advisor, Engineering and Construction, Halton Region

Allan Magi, P.Eng., Executive Director Capital Works, City of Burlington

Access Halton

Social and Digital Media

Regional Municipality of Halton

HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1 905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866









